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Eleven preachers from the Kutui District congregations
gathered together as they do each month to spend time in
prayer, singing, and Bible study. Team member Steve
Collins shared a lesson on elders and deacons. Each
preacher gave a congregational report. U.S. preachers Dick
Miller and Ryan Miller conducted a “preacher to preacher”

section of the meeting where they shared their thoughts about preaching and encouraging one
another.

East African World Bible School Coordinator Phil Palmer
spoke to the group about World Bible School and the process
of signing people up for the Bible correspondence program.
Jeremy Mutinda, one of the preachers, was converted through
WBS and agreed to serve as the area WBS coordinator.

Over the next several days visits to congregations and
village markets were held to sing, share the Gospel, and
sign up interested people for Bible studies. The team
held Gospel meetings and WBS sign-ups at Kavonge,
Mwangya, Kithumula, Nzawa. Masaani, Kivaki, Kavaani,
Ngelani, and Kiunduani.

During the visits the team began the distribution of 150 Bibles
that Caring for Kenya had purchased.




In addition to the congregational meetings the team
visited church families, market places, and water kiosks
to build relationships. Our team visited the Caring for
Kenya mission center under construction. It will provide
a place for larger mission teams to stay on future visits.
The team also visited the sustainable agriculture
demonstration farm. The farm has 56 drip irrigated
raised planting beds and a chicken house with 500

chickens. The team also visited Celestine’s medical clinic
to provide medical supplies and water filters.

On the trip back to Nairobi the team visited with
"7 Healing Hands international African Agriculture Director
| Ebenezer Udofia and his family. The team also visited the
~Nairobi Great Commission School and the Institute of
Practical Christian Ministry (IPCM) to see water and
agriculture work. Teaching preachers how to raise their
own food provides an outreach tool as they build
relationships and creates opportunities to share the Gospel.

The new water well at IPCM has created a clean water source for the community, built
relationships, and created a way to share God’s love in action.



